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Introduction
Welcome to the second issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

The first, pilot issue of the Public Libraries & Social Exclusion Action Planning Network Newsletter was circulated free of charge in May 1999, and, from the responses we have received so far, it is clear that you think that a Newsletter would be valuable to you, so we have gone ahead with the production of issue number 2.

As we noted in issue 1, we have put in a bid for funding to assist in setting up the Network to the Library and Information Commission via their Development budget. This, together with your subscriptions, would fund the production of future issues of the Newsletter, and would provide the resources for organising meetings of the Network, training sessions, and a Seminar where the Working Papers from the Research Project would be disseminated. We have now completed the advanced application stages for this funding, and are hopeful that it may be forthcoming! We will let you know the outcome!

Please let us have your comments on this issue - and, even better, some items for the next one! 

Please mail comments/copy/letters to John Vincent, Wisteria Cottage, Nadderwater, Exeter EX4 2JQ or fax them on 01392-256045.

We look forward to hearing from you!

John Pateman & John Vincent


News from the Research Project, Public Library Policy & Social Exclusion
This Project is funded by the Library & Information Commission and is being led by Leeds Metropolitan University in partnership with the London Borough of Merton and Sheffield City Libraries.

Background Papers
The next three Background Papers were published in April and May. These are:

Social exclusion: an international perspective - part 1: Returning a stare - people's struggles for political and social inclusion by Shiraz Durrani (no.6)

Social exclusion: an international perspective - part 2: The State, communities and public libraries: their role in tackling social exclusion by John Pateman (no.7)

Public libraries, children and young people and social exclusion by John Vincent (no.8)

The Papers are available free of charge from:

Rebecca Linley, School of Information Management, Leeds Metropolitan University, The Grange, Beckett Park Campus, Leeds LS6 3QS

tel: 0113-2832600 x 3661

email: <r.linley@lmu.ac.uk>

Case Studies
Decisions on all the Case Study library authorities have now been made (giving us a good geographical spread of different types of library authority across the UK), and these will commence in early autumn. We have agreed with the authorities that their names will be kept confidential.

Dissemination
As we mentioned in the last Newsletter, links are actively being made with other organisations working in this area, including the Community Development Foundation (CDF) and the Office for Public Management (OPM). Kevin Harris of the CDF is a member of the Advisory Committee for the Research Project, and is actively participating in the production of Working Papers dealing with aspects of ICT and communities. The CDF's annual Public Libraries and Communities Conference in conjunction with CSG will be on aspects of social exclusion (please see below).

As many of you will know, Clive Miller of the OPM spoke at the Action Planning Conference at the Library Association in February, and we have drawn heavily on his models of social exclusion in preparing our own Working Papers (see particularly John Pateman's Paper, Social Exclusion: an international perspective - part 2).


Important dates for your diary
28 June 1999 9.30am-4.30pm

The Library Association (London & Home Counties Branch): Executive Briefing

(supported by the Association of London Chief Librarians)

The Significance of the Stephen Lawrence Inquiry for Public Libraries
Speakers include: Gus John, former Director of Education and Leisure, Hackney; Suresh Grover, coordinator of the Stephen Lawrence Campaign; and Shiraz Durrani, Merton Library and Heritage Service.

The cost of the day is £75 plus VAT per delegate (to include all documentation, refreshments and lunch), and £35 per accompanying delegate (our expectation is that at least one of the delegates will be Black, as part of the aims of the day is to establish a network of Black library workers).

Venue: The Library Association, 7 Ridgmount Street, London WC1E 7AE


Community Development Foundation/Community Services Group of the Library Association

25 November 1999

Public Libraries and Communities Conference
Venue: LVSC, Holloway Road, London N7

Further details may be obtained from: The Community Development Foundation, 60 Highbury Grove, London N5 2AG

tel: 0171-226 5375

fax: 0171-704 0313

Website: <www.cdf.org.uk>


Burning Issues Group Training Day
The Training Day was held at St Pancras Library on 9 June 1999. Despite the LAR not running the notice for the day, some 20 people attended. The morning sessions included John Vincent speaking about the Research Project, highlighting key issues from his Working Paper, and obtaining comments and feedback on the Working Paper recommendations, and Mark Norman talking about his investigation into the provision of services to the lesbigay* communities in Brighton.

In the afternoon, there were two workshops: one, a practical look at some of the resources available on the Internet, and the second a discussion about "maintaining the momentum", including aspects of stock selection and exploitation. Some important and interesting issues were raised in this workshop, including: 

- there was some evidence of staff anxiety about introducing lesbigay services, and these need to be tackled positively

- the Pink Paper is available as a free giveaway for public libraries, and can be used a some gauge of the size of the communities (put out a counted number and see what goes!). Survey questionnaires can also be put inside, as a means of subtly reaching lesbigay library users - however, this is done (via focus groups, for example, it is vital that the views of the lesbigay communities are sought)

- when a service is set up, it needs to be supported by all the staff (and Members, if possible), and needs adequate financing (very few authorities appear able to say how much money is spent on lesbigay stock)

- all staff should become knowledgable about lesbigay stock (and work currently being undertaken via the "Branching Out" Loud and Proud project should go some way to assisting in this)

- mainstream suppliers' stocks of lesbigay materials are inadequate, and we need to check out other distributors and also use the Internet to gather information about other materials

- the Arts Council of England is very supportive of initiatives in public libraries, and it was agreed that it would be useful to develop contacts with Regional Arts Boards


- it was agreed that teenagers and young people needed particular support (in coming out and tackling bullying, for example), and it was agreed to raise this with ASCEL.
Further details of the Burning Issues Group can be obtained from: Richard Pearce, Croydon Central Library, Katharine Street, Croydon CR9 1ET (tel: 0181-760-5400)

* I have used the US term, "lesbigay", as I did in my Working Paper, as a shorthand for lesbians, gay men, bisexuals and transgendered people.
JV


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments, items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

fax: 01392 256045
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